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President Pat was on a business trip and Anne Van Ess (our vice-

president-for-life) presided at the meeting in her usual good style.  

  

Attendance was at al all time low with only 4 1/2 members at the 

meeting.   How could there be a half?---well, Bob Rowan left for a dental 

appointment after the meal but before the program started.  I count that 

as 1/2.  The other members were Anne, Joe, Vince and Bob F.  Could we 

have negative attendance at our next meeting? 

  

Our buffet was French bread, a bowl of mixed white and yellow corn, and 

a pasta casserole.  Ho Hum. 

  

Anne selected two Kiwanis songs, “On Kiwanis” and “Hey Look Me Over” 

that sounded quite good, even with the few singers.  But the third song, 

“Singing In The Rain,” was a major struggle.  

  

Joe donated two Happy Dollars to tell us that: (1) he went to Bear Paw 

Boy Scout camp with his son and they made maple syrup, and (2) 

Sconniewood posters have been distributed to schools, and more than 

100 tickets have already been sold for the film festival. 

  



 

 

Tickets for our Pancake and Porkies breakfast are now available.   Ten 

tickets at $6 each will be given to each of our members and included in 

your next Kiwanis bill.  If you do not pick up your tickets at a meeting, 

they will be mailed to you.  

  

Our program speakers were two employees of Delaware North, the 

company that handles food and beverage concessions at Lambeau Field.  

Delaware North has been serving food at stadiums since 1919, and 

currently serves over 60 stadiums.  The company recruits local 

organizations to provide workers for the concession booths and pays the 

organizations a percentage of their sales.  The organizations can provide 

as few as two workers, or more than 50.   Five local organizations that 

provided workers last year each earned over $30,000. 

  

Important Notice:  DO NOT GO TO THE BLACK & TAN ON MONDAY NOON 

APRIL 3rd.  Instead, go to the Black & Tan Monday evening for our annual 

Walter Awards dinner.   Social at 5:45 pm and dinner at 6:00 pm.  We will 

be giving awards to outstanding middle school students from several 

schools in the Green Bay area. 

  

Other dates to put on your calendar----April 23 (Sunday) Sconniewood 

Film Festival at the Meyer Theater---May 2 (Monday) Youth Awards 

dinner at Riverside Ballroom---May  7 (Sunday morning) Pancake and 

Porkies breakfast fund raiser at St. Brendan’s Inn---May 15 (Monday) 

Scholarship Awards dinner at the Black & Tan (no noon meeting that 

day)---May 30 (Tuesday) annual picnic with the Nicolet third grade kids at 

the NEW ZOO.  

 

By Bob Fahres 

 
 


